
From: Sonya and Steve Chadban
Sent: 15/06/2025 10:40:57 AM
To: Council Northernbeaches Mailbox
Cc: Steve Chadban

Subject: TRIMMED: Fwd: Submission to DA2025/0572 24 Ogilvy St Clontarf
Attention Lauchlan Rose

Attachments: Submission to NBC on DA20250572.pdf;

Attention:
Lauchlan Rose
Responsible Officer
NBC Development and Planning
Re DA2025/0572 24 Ogilvie Street, Clontarf

Dear Lauchlan
Please find attached a pdf file containing our submission in response to this DA. We initially
lodged this via the planning portal but could see only text and no photos. The photos are an
important part of the submission so we have attached the file here, including both text and
photos. We understand this will be displayed on the NBC website. Thank you for your
consideration, and please feel free to contact us via the email or phone number below for any
further information

Yours sincerely,
Sonya and Steve Chadban
39a Cutler Road, Clontarf
Email:

Phone:

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Steve Chadban (Sydney LHD)"
Date: 15 June 2025 at 10:20:12 AM AEST
To: Steve and Sonya Chadban
Subject: Submission to DA2025/0572 24 Ogilvy St Clontarf Attention
Lauchlan Rose



 
Professor Steve Chadban BMed PhD FRACP FAHMS
Director of Renal Medicine, RPA and SLHD
Director, Renal Medicine and Urology Stream, SLHD
Leader, Kidney Node, CPC, University of Sydney
Phone +612 9515 1713
Fax +612 9515 1744

Mail: Kidney Centre, RPA, Level 2 PMBC
Royal Prince Alfred Hospital
Missenden Road, Camperdown, NSW 2050, Australia
 
 
 



This email is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information. If you are
not the intended recipient, you must not disclose, copy or distribute this email. If you have received
this email in error, please notify the sender immediately, delete it from your system and destroy any
copies.

Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, and are not necessarily the
views of NSW Health or any of its entities.
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The current dwelling at 24 Ogilvy exists within Manly LEP height restrictions with the peak of 
its pitched roof at just under 8.5m. The proposed new structure would see the height of the 
roof increased to 9.6m and the nature of the roof changed from pitched to flat, sloping from 
back to front. The net effect would be an increase as compared to current height of over 
1.1m in the centre of the roof, but over 2m on either side. This would contravene current 
limitations on both building height and boundary set-back. In reference to Tenacity vs 
Warringah (2004, NSWLEC 140 Planning Principle), this would impact our views to a severe 
extent. A substantial component of our view corridor is over the Southern side of the 
existing roof, as is clearly demonstrated in the above photographs. A 2m+ increase in height 
at that point would block a large amount of our view of Middle Harbour, the water-land 
interface at Balmoral Beach, and the landmark Bather’s Pavilion. The inclusion of an 
angulated roof up-tick at the mid-portion will add to the incursion on our view and sense of 
bulk. The net effect would be large reductions in views from both seated and standing 
positions from our front balcony, living room, kitchen, dining room, loungeroom and master 
bedroom. We suggest that reasonable modifications to the current proposal, such as sky-
lights instead of roof up-tick and modest reductions in the currently excessive ceiling 
heights, would assist in achieving compliance with height statutory controls and go some 
way toward preserving neighbourhood amenity.  
 
The bulk of the proposed dwelling, created by exceeding height, boundary set-back and 
floor to space ratio requirements, would create a sense of bulk and crowding, thereby 
detracting from the look and feel of our neighbourhood. The shading imposed on the rear 
garden of 26 Ogilvy Road would also detract from the feel and vitality of that property. 
Clontarf is a suburb where light, landscape, green space and views are cherished. The 
current proposal would undoubtedly detract from this strongly held neighbourhood 
characteristic.  
 
We have estimated the impact of this proposal on our view and amenity based upon the 
architectural plans available via the Council website and professional consultation. Erection 
of posts and cross-bars to clearly delineate the full extent of the proposed structure to 
enable neighbours to adequately gauge its potential impact has not been undertaken. 
 
We therefore submit that the impact of the proposed new dwelling would be unreasonable. 
We suggest the proposal should be rejected and redesigned to comply with local height, 
boundary set-back and floor to space statutory requirements, in order to minimise its 
impact on the views from and amenity of our home and other neighbouring properties.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Sonya and Steve Chadban 
39a Cutler Road, Clontarf, 2093 
 
Email:  
 




